
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I, Amy T. Harvey, Deputy Town Clerk of the Town of Chapel Hill, North 

Carolina, hereby certify that the attached is a true and correct copy of (2022-

12-07/R-11) adopted by the Chapel Hill Town Council on December 7, 2022. 
 

This the 8th day of December 2022. 
 

 
 

Amy T. Harvey  

Deputy Town Clerk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



A RESOLUTION APPROVING THE RECOMMENDATIONS OF THE LEGION PROPERTY 

COMMITTEE AND AUTHORIZING THE TOWN MANAGER TO PROCEED WITH NEXT STEPS 

(2022-12-07/R-11) 

 

WHEREAS, in 2017 the Town purchased the 36.2-acre property at 1714 Legion Road (“the Legion 

property”); and  

 

WHEREAS, the Town Council authorized the 2017 purchase with the expectation that the Legion 

property be used for a mix of purposes; and  

 

WHEREAS, in 2017 the Council appointed an American Legion Task Force to participate in a public 

engagement process and to develop future land use recommendations for the Legion property, 

resulting in two Task Force reports that include recommended principles for development of the 

property and recommended criteria for evaluating uses and partnerships; and  

 

WHEREAS, on February 12, 2020, the Council reviewed the recommendations of the Task Force and a 

design concept from the Town’s Urban Designer showing multiple potential uses on the site; and  

 

WHEREAS, on May 18, 2022, the Council received a petition from several Council members requesting 

the Town move forward with developing and implementing a plan for the future use of the Legion 

property; and  

 

WHEREAS, on June 1, 2022, the Council discussed this petition and next steps; and  

 

WHEREAS, in October 2022, Mayor Hemminger formed the Legion Property Committee to consider key 

interests and make high level recommendations to the full Council about future uses of the property 

and a path forward; and  

 

WHEREAS, the Legion Property Committee’s recommendations are informed by the previous work of 

the American Legion Task Force along with input received from advisory boards and the public 

especially around interests in recreation, affordable housing, and climate resiliency.   

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Council of the Town of Chapel Hill that the Council 

approves the recommendations of the Legion Property Committee as presented in the “Legion Property 

Committee Recommendations on the Future Use of the American Legion Property”, attached hereto, 

including that the Town: 

• retain ownership of the entire property,  

• combine approximately 27 acres of the Legion property with Ephesus Park for a Town Park that 

includes both active and passive recreation and can also accommodate the cultural arts,  

• designate 8-9 acres fronting on Legion Road for affordable housing that complements the park 

and is consistent with the Town’s Complete Community strategy,  

• preserve existing natural areas including stream features and forests,  

• determine the best placement of stormwater feature(s) on the site which might include a 

reduced pond. 

 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Council authorizes the Town Manager to proceed with the next 

steps as recommended by the Legion Property Committee. 

 

This the 7th day of December, 2022. 
 

 
 

..end 


